
SHELL U.K. LIMITED 
 

Important 
Notice 

 
High Court of Justice - Claim No QB-2022-

001241 
 
On 24 April 2024 and following a review hearing held on 17 April 2024, an injunction was made by 
the High Court of Justice prohibiting anyone from entering on or remaining at any part of Shell Haven, 
Stanford-Le-Hope, Essex (the “Site”) without the owners’ permission (the “Order”). 

 
The Order prohibits: 

 
1.   Entering or remaining upon any part of the Site without the consent of Shell U.K. Limited 
 
2.   Blocking access to any of the gateways to the Site; 
 
3.   Causing damage to any part of the Site whether by: 
 

a. Affixing themselves, or any object, or thing, to any part of the Site or to any other 
person or object or thing on or at the Site 

 
b.   Erecting any structure in, on or against the Site 

 
c. Spraying, painting, pouring, sticking or writing with any substance on or inside any part 

of the Site; or 
 

d.   otherwise. 
 
You must not do any of the above acts either yourself or by means of another person acting on 
your behalf, instructions or encouragement. 

 
Anyone in breach of the Order will be in contempt of court and may be imprisoned, fined 
or have their assets seized. The persons affected by the Order are Persons Unknown 
undertaking any of the prohibited actions listed. 

 
This means that you must not do any of these things, or go 
beyond this notice and enter this Site without permission. 

 
If you do, you may be sent to prison or have your assets 

seized. 
 
Any person affected by this Order may apply to the Court at any time to vary or discharge it but 
if they wish to do so they must inform Shell U.K. Limited’s solicitors by email to the address 
specified below 48 hours before making such application of the nature of such application and the 
basis for it. 

 
Copies of the relevant court documents relating to the Order, including a copy of the Order, may 
be viewed:- 

 
(i)       at http://www.noticespublic.com/ 

 
(ii)       by contacting Alison Oldfield at Eversheds Sutherland (International) LLP on 020 7919 

4500 or by email at shell.service@eversheds-sutherland.com. 


